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Thank you, Mr. President.
 
Jamaica warmly welcomes the delegation of Papua New Guinea, a sister Small Island Developing State and thanks the delegation for the update on the situation of human rights in the country.  We note that Papua New Guinea worked with bilateral partners and international organisations, including the OHCHR to further commitments undertaken in its last UPR.    


Jamaica commends Papua New Guinea for its commitment to improving the quality of life of its citizens, especially women, children and persons with disabilities; through legislative reform and programmes.  Of special note is the implementation of the Family Protection and Juvenile Justice Acts; National Disability Policy 2015-2025; creation of a database for persons with disabilities; strengthening of the Family Support Centres and human rights training for police trainees and judicial officials. 


Also commendable is the strengthening of the Village Court system; treatment of up to 86 per cent of persons living with HIV; and implementation of the Mangrove Rehabilitation Project.

     
Jamaica recommends that Papua New Guinea make a concerted effort to treat a higher percentage of persons living with HIV, building on its existing success and with appropriate assistance from international and regional partners.   
    
We also recommend, as part of ongoing justice reform, that Papua New Guinea elaborate use of force provisions that include accountability for private security firms.  

Jamaica notes the admitted challenge of cultural and related barriers to human rights training and awareness, and recommends, in this regard, that Papua New Guinea adopt an approach based on respect for traditional societal norms as the basis for human rights education and sensitisation.


     
Finally, Jamaica commends Papua New Guinea for its longstanding leadership role in international climate change negotiations; and for endeavouring to make its UPR as inclusive as possible, through wide-ranging consultations held during the preparations for the national report.  We wish you all the very best in this review.

      
I thank you.
